
 

 

  

 

Thursday, 6 February 2025 

 

Rural Environmental Solutions 

Attention: Donna McBeath 

 

Regarding:  Visual Assessment of the facilities at Paul Turner Farm Trust 

I have reviewed the information and photos provided by the visual inspection of the infrastructure at 

the aforementioned location, dated 30th January 2025. 

 

The facilities on site appear to be generally in good working order with no obvious signs of damage or 

leakage into the surrounding environment.  

 
Based upon my review of the photos, the report supplied by RES and the conditions stated in Rule 
32D (a)(ii)(2)(a), I believe that these facilities have passed the visual inspection. 
 

With nearly 20 years of experience in the water and wastewater industry where I started working as 

a draughtsman to process engineer and project manager for projects from small to large scale, 

including wastewater treatment ponds, and being a chartered professional engineer, I believe I am 

qualified to peer review this visual assessment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Heiko FRANZ, CPEng 
Principal Process Engineer 
Lutra 

 


